OVERTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING
14th APRIL 2015
PRESENT: Cllr Coles (Vice Chairman), Cllr England, Cllr Kember (Chairman), Cllr Lynch, Cllr Miller, Cllr Pugh, 
Cllr Rogers, Cllr Thomas-Spires and Cllr Walker
County Councillor Kenyon

PCSOs Dewberry and Saunders
1. 3078. COMMENTS & QUERIES FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
Miss Bate addressed members of the council regarding the vehicles parked on Salop Road and visual restriction these cause for vehicles exiting from Springfield Park. Miss Bate advised that she had been in contact with the local PCSOs and they, in turn, had contact the Traffic Officer, who assessed the situation and in his opinion there was no obstruction (the owner of the vehicle has been made aware of the visual obstruction).
PSCO Dewberry advised Miss Bate that he would check with the local PCSOs and advise them of Miss Bates ongoing concerns and speak to the owner of the vehicle again.
Mr Scarbro spoke to the council outlining his concerns with the lack of adherence to the planning application criteria.
The Chairman explained to Mr Scarbro that, according to the planning application, any supplementary planting would only be carried out as per conditions stated and would be for purely ecological reasons not as screening. If Mr Scarbro was unhappy with the actions of the installers of the solar panel farm and/or Wrexham Council Planning Department, he would need to follow up his complaint directly with WCBC. If after that, he was not happy with the outcome, he could refer his complaint to the Ombudsmen.
2. 3079. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Hellingman – working

PCSOs Ahmed and Maurice
3. 3080. TO CONSIDER ANY POLICE MATTERS
Crime report – March 2015

	 Theft From Vehicle
	0

	 BOTD (Burglary other than dwelling)
	0

	 Theft & Handling
	1

	 Criminal Damage
	0

	 Anti Social Behaviour
	0

	 Burglary
	0

	 Total
	1


THEFT- reported by an employer regarding employee. 
Other issues – Suspicious circumstances

Suspicious vehicle in Knolton Bryn area described as a blue van, area search conducted, caller managed to obtain a vehicle registration which has been logged for Intel.

Another suspicious incident occurred on Wrexham Road persons have tried to take a wooden trough which was chained to a post but were unsuccessful.

RTC OVERTON TO Ellesmere A528 this has taken place with a milk tanker and a car.

PCSO Service Level Agreement – Continued monitoring of school buses (an improvement has been noticed). Dog fouling offences and speeding of tractor units along Cloy Lane. These units are travelling to Ningbo on the Lightwood Green Industrial Estate. 

4. 3081. DISCLOSURE OF PERSONAL & PECUNIARY INTERESTS IN ANY ITEMS DISCUSSED IN THE MEETING.   
Cllr Coles – 10e. Overton St Mary’s Church – request for financial support to upgrade gravel path around the church – secretary of the parochial church council.

5. 3082. County Council matters 
County Councillor Kenyon gave members feedback from the WCBC Executive Board meeting held today.
· Mr Warren had addressed the board requesting consideration be given to Salop Road being resurfaced. Cllr Bithell explained the Councils Highways Maintenance Police and the current limitations on expenditure.
· WCBC are to look into a trust taking over the running of Waterworld.
· A review of the waste service provided is to take place – EU regulations
· Cut backs are due for school bus travel for post 16 education
· More powers are due to be delegated to Lead Members and no meetings (apart from Planning Meetings) shall be held after 6.30pm.
A discussion took place regarding the involvement of young people with the community council meetings and local interests. 

Action: It was agreed that Cllr England would speak to any interested pupils at Maelor School

6. 3083. TO AGREE AND SIGN MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 10thMARCH 2015
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the previous Overton Community Council held on 10th March were received and confirmed as a correct record.
7. 3084.TO AGREE AND SIGN MUNUTES OF PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Website meeting – 4th March 2015
Playingfield meeting – 21st March 2015
Planning meeting – 23rd March 20145
8. 3085. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS 
Council meeting

9. 3069 Vehicle activated signs

Installation will be able to take place once the new lights have been installed on the Wrexham Road by Scottish Power (over due by six months). 
Cllr Thomas-Spires suggested two alternative lanterns which may be able to accommodate the vehicle activated signs.

Action: The Clerk will contact the local Road Safety Coordinator to gain advice on the best location to site the sign.
c. Plaque for play equipment open event
The wording on the plaque was rewritten and the plaque was approved.
g. Beer festival 
The date for the first meeting has been set for 22nd April
k. Confirmation of internal auditor
Letter of confirmation was sent to the internal auditor

Playingfield minutes

The Clerk advised the meeting that she had written to the Football Club regarding the following items (no response has been received to date)

· Two broken windows need replacing/repairing
· Painting inside of all rooms
· Door handle on inside of entrance door needs replacing (as handle broken off) as this could present a safety hazard in the event of an emergency

· The Clerk has requested Lomac Ltd fill in the required areas at the far end platform of the Cableway

· The play equipment event is in hand. 

· Trees have been planted in the Millenium meadow; however they will require regular watering. 

Action: The Clerk to ask cubs or beavers if they could water the trees as part of a badge.
The Clerk apologised as no contact had been made with Eastwick regarding replacement posts

Planning Meeting
P/2015/0156 – further clarification regarding the necessity of a new mast and whether it needs to be taller than the current one on Argoed Lane.

Action: The Clerk will contact EE directly.
9. 3086. TO RECEIVE FEEDBACK FROM CLLRS RE: CONSULTATIONS AND MEETINGS ATTENDED – 
a) Overton Drop In – Clerk – (report circulated)

b) Evidence on the general principles of Regulation and Inspection of Social Care (Wales) Bill – Cllr Kember gave feedback to members on the reform of services and inspections.
c) Wrexham Local Development Plan consultation – Cllrs Coles outlined the response to the consultation
d) Local Access Forum – Cllr Coles advised members of the work being carried out by WCBC Footpath Officer Siộn Roberts, this includes new signage and replacement of all of the stiles on the Maelor Way with kissing gates.
e) Footpath meeting – Cllr Coles has reported 3 issues on local footpaths. Two of the reported issues have now been addressed.
f) Overton Twinning Association – Cllr Miller updated members on the successful wine tasting evening recently held.
A French student is due to come over during August to work at a local business for one week. The Twinning Association recently lent a helping hand to the bowling club, clearing overgrown areas in the garden. They also sold refreshments to raise some funds for Red Nose Day.
g) The Care and Maintenance of Historic Buildings Traditional Building Skills Course – report was emailed to councillors prior to the meeting. All the councillors who attended thoroughly enjoyed the course which was well organised.
h) Community litter pick – This was attended by 16 residents of Overton, some of whom signed up to be regular litter pickers. Shane Hughes from ‘Keep Wales Tidy’ attended and provided all the necessary safety gear and equipment. Some members of Overton Twinning Association were amongst the volunteers, once again showing community spirit knows no bounds.
10. 3087. TO RECEIVE REPORTS / ISSUES / DRAFT DOCUMENTS
a)
School Governors meeting – Cllr Rogers advised that there were 2 Foundation Governor vacancies still open; A Student Assistance Programme was being introduced in the school. This is a support group to help children share their thought and feelings in a safe, caring environment.

Cllr Rogers also clarified that the path around the school was the responsibility of the school with regard to maintenance and litter.

b)
Replacement of Christmas decoration on the High Street – It was agreed that once three quotations have been received, Cllr Miller would organise a date for a working party to meet and discuss the design and prices. Working party members: Cllrs Coles, England, Miller, Pugh, Thomas- Spires and Walker
c)
Correction to total expenditure of October 2104 income - £1959.60 to £1944.60 – see 3092 - finances
d)
Footpaths – Cllr Coles requested more volunteers to walk the Overton footpaths – Cllrs Thomas-Spires and Walker agreed to assist.
e)
St Mary’s Church – consideration of contribution to resurfacing of path - £ 1,528.00 (total). A discussion took place regarding whether or not the community council should contribute to the path maintenance and, if so, how much.

The following was voted on: 1 against contributing, 7 in favour. 1 voted to contribute £100, 7 to contribute £250. This will be added to the May agenda so that members of the public are aware of the contribution.

f)
Fete 2015 – deferred to the May meeting
g)
Three new oaks in the Millenium Meadow, and after care – for information

h)
Report of structural survey on public toilets – it was agreed that WCBC would be asked a few questions about the building and dates when modifications/improvements have been made. This would be for our records and in order to give us an indication of when improvements may be required. The sums required can be precepted when required. 
11. 3088. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED 

1) Correspondence from BT regarding ‘adopting a kiosk’ – noted for reference in the future

2) Correspondence from Mr Maund regarding WCBC and installation of bollards within a Conservation Area – correspondence forward to councillors prior to the meeting – information noted. 

Action: The Clerk will advise Mr Maund of the Community Council’s FOI request.

3) Correspondence from Mr and Mrs Scarbro regarding the installation of the solar farm in Lightwood Green – correspondence forwarded to councillors prior to the meeting – discussed under the public section.

4) Correspondence from Mr David Warren regarding traffic on Salop Road – update only.
5) Response from WCBC regarding the complaint involving the installation of bollards on the pavement on the Wrexham Road

6) Members discussed the correspondence from Wrexham Council. It was agreed further information would be sought under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI).

Action: Clerk to contact Wrexham Council to determine further information under FOI.
7) Correspondence from Light Source Renewal advising that the installation of the solar farm was now complete. The sum donated to the community council for use within the community (Local Government Act 1972, Section 13) has been calculated - £2,495 per annum. This money will be ring fenced for future community projects or grants.  
12. 3088. BURIALS & MEMORIALS  


Mrs Pamela Valerie Jean Jones 
C117 

13. 3089. TO CONSIDER ANY HIGHWAYS MATTERS none received
14. 3090. PLANNING APPLICATIONS – none received.
15. 3091. TO RECEIVE DETAILS OF INCOME AND PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

MARCH

EXPENDITURE

	Details
	£
	Cheque No.

	Melmet – replacement of two metal bars on two benches by war memorial  (Mar 1)
	65.00
	2628

	Dee Valley Water – cemetery water bill (Mar 2)
	7.86
	2629

	XLN – office telephone and broadband (Mar 3)
	41.04
	D/D

	Total
	113.90
	


INCOME

	Details
	£
	Voucher No

	TOTAL
	0.00
	


16.  3092. Council financial statements 

Balance as at 31/03/2015

Current Account
£   1,000.00
Savings Account 
£ 41,718.54
TOTAL

£ 42,718.54

Cllr Pugh read through the recent financial monitoring report. In it an error was highlighted to members, against voucher 699. This voucher had been voided; however the previous printed sum in the column had not been deleted. Consequently £15 had been added to the total for income.

Cllr Pugh requested approval for the amended amount to be approved – all in favour. The amendment will be added to the existing minutes for record.
17.  3093. AGREE ANY MEETING DATES 
18.  3094. To receive any agenda items for the annual general meeting and date (12th may 2015)

Community Councillor Joanne Kember then read out a letter to the members of the Community Council advising of her intention to step down as Chairman at the AGM in May and tender her resignation as a Community Councillor at the same time. Cllr Kember encouraged all members to consider whether they would like to stand as Chairman or Vice Chairman as a vote will be taken during the AGM in May.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.35pm
